
The International Peace Bureau (IPB) strongly condemns the United States’ recent
military strikes on Iranian nuclear facilities at Fordow, Natanz, and Isfahan. Carried out
in coordination with Israel, these attacks are a dangerous escalation that violates both
international law and the U.S. Constitution—and brings the region closer to a
devastating war.

Under international humanitarian law, nuclear facilities are protected due to the
catastrophic risks they pose to civilians and the environment. Targeting them is
inhuman and illegal. There is no credible evidence that Iran is currently pursuing nuclear
weapons—U.S. intelligence has confirmed this repeatedly. Military action under these
circumstances has no legal justification.

Domestically, the strikes also violate the U.S. Constitution, which grants Congress—not
the President—the authority to declare war. Launching attacks without Congressional
approval contradicts both the War Powers Resolution and the principles of democratic
oversight.

This is more than a legal issue—it is a matter of global security. Attacking nuclear
infrastructure risks the release of radioactive materials, retaliatory strikes, and rapid
regional escalation. The consequences could be catastrophic—not just for Iran and the
Middle East, but for the world. The USA and Iran should cease hostilities and return to
serious, long-term negotiations.

NATO members must not follow a U.S. president who acts unlawfully, even within his
own constitutional system. They have a responsibility to uphold international law and
prevent escalation—not enable it. Silence or complicity only deepens the crisis.

There is no military solution to this crisis. IPB calls for an immediate end to all military
operations, respect international law, and return to diplomacy. Peace and common
security can only be achieved through cooperation, not weapons.
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